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Weekly Events 
Monday:  

 - STAR testing - 5th/8th grade (science only) 

Tuesday: 

 - 8th Grade Portfolio Interviews 

Wednesday: 

 - 8th Grade Portfolio Interviews 

 - Open House 6:30-7:30 

Thursday: 

 - 8th Grade Portfolio Interviews 

 - Jump/Hoops for Heart - 2pm schedule 

 - PFA Meeting @ Jefferson 6:30pm 

Friday: 

 - Spirit: Hawaiian Day 

 - Water Rally: Hawaiian Luau 

Jefferson Times 
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Upcoming Events 

May 
10th → Enna Black’s Bday 

14th → ASB applications 

available 

15th → Pops Concert 6:30 in gym 

20th → Board Meeting  

21st  → ASB applications due 

         → Honors Night @ 6:30 

22nd→ Class of the Year Party 

23rd → Minimum Day  

         → ASB Elections 

         → Ice Cream Social 

26th → NO SCHOOL 

27th → 8th grade trip to Great 

 America 

29th → Minimum Day / Last day 

         → Report Cards mailed 

         → Graduation @ 7:30 

 

 

Critical ThinkingCritical ThinkingCritical Thinking   

Word of the WeekWord of the WeekWord of the Week   
________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

SUBSTITUTESUBSTITUTE  

 

Hello Jefferson Families! 
We are down to the last four weeks of school!  May is a busy month at Jefferson.  We have so many fun activities for our students and 
families.  We hope to see you around school. 
 
5th and 8th grade students will be finishing up STAR science testing on Monday.  This is the only STAR test that was not waived for the 
Federal accountability portion of No Child Left Behind. 
 
6th grade students are completing SBAC testing this week in the computer lab.  This is our final group to complete testing.  Testing and 
technology has gone smoothly for our first time doing Smarter Balanced Assessments.   
 
Our 8th grade exit interviews begin this week.  8th grade students, along with their parents, will attend a 15 minute interview with myself 
and an 8th grade teacher.  8th graders will be asked a variety of questions regarding material learned in all classes this year.  Be sure to 
dress to impress!  If you are unsure of your interview time or need to reschedule your appointment, please contact the office. 
 
On Wednesday, we have our annual Open House from 6:30-7:30pm.  Come visit your child's classroom and see the all of the fabulous work 
they have been doing.  Our teachers and students have been working hard getting ready to show off all of their hard work! 
 
Thursday is our hoops and jump rope for heart activity.  Students who fundraised $10 or more are participating in athletic activities for the 
last hour of the day. 
 
Also on Thursday is our monthly MJPFA meeting at 6:30pm in the cafeteria.  Come join us and find out how you can help out at school.    
Friday is our annual water rally and farewell to 8th grade rally.  Students are looking forward to having fun and getting wet in our final 
rally of the year! 
 
I hope everyone has a great week! Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or comments. 
 
Thanks, 
Jennifer Tilton 
Principal 

A Note from the Principal… 







Intradistrict Open Enrollment for the 2014-15 School Year 
 
Some of you may wish your child/children to attend one of our schools rather than their assigned or cur-
rent school.  In an effort to possibly accommodate these wishes, the district has in place board policy 
5116.1, which allows you to complete an intradistrict attendance request form.  These forms are availa-
ble at all four school sites, the district office and www.jeffersonschooldistrict.com.  Please return your 
completed form to any school site or the district office between May 1 and May 15. 
 
Intradistrict requests will be considered only if there is space available at a particular site and grade lev-
el.  Throughout the spring, enrollment and grade level numbers at each site will be closely monitoring.  
Families will be notified of the decision the first week of June.   
 
If you are interested, a copy of the board policy 5116.1 is available at the district office, 1219 Whispering 
Wind Drive, or on the district website.  If you have questions regarding the process, please call the dis-
trict office at 836-3388. 

Public Viewing of Pilot Math Curriculum 

 

The Jefferson School District currently is participating in a pilot of two math publishers - McGraw Hill and 

Houghton Mifflin.  Public review and input is an important step in curriculum selection.  Parent feedback is 

highly valued.  Samples from both publishers will be on display in the District Board Room throughout April 

and May.  The Board Room is located at District Office at 1219 Whispering Wind Drive.  Open viewing hours 

will be every Friday from 8:30am-4:00pm.  You can also schedule an appointment to view the materials by 

contacting Christina Orsi at 209-836-4531.   

http://www.jeffersonschooldistrict.com/


March 13, 2014 

 

Dear Jefferson Families: 

 

Our school is one of many in the country participating in the Smarter Balanced Assessment Field Test this spring. 

Schools in 22 states will administer the online assessment in mathematics and/or English starting this March.  

 

The Smarter Balanced assessments are a key part of implementing our new academic standards and preparing all 

students for success in college and careers. When the assessments become operational in the 2014-15 school year, 

they will provide an academic checkup by measuring real-world skills like critical thinking and problem solving. In 

addition, they will provide information during the year to give teachers and parents a better picture of where stu-

dents are succeeding and where they need help. This practice run of the assessments will be used to evaluate the 

testing software, ensure the quality of assessment questions, and evaluate the effectiveness of the assessment ad-

ministration and training materials. It also provides teachers and students at our school an opportunity to preview 

the types of questions that will be part of the Smarter Balanced assessments and practice test administration proce-

dures. 

 

For our school, students in 5-8 have been selected to take the Field Test in English/Language Arts and Math. The 

assessment will take place March 18 – April 17, 2014, and will take six to eight hours of your child’s time. The as-

sessment will be administered over multiple days. Participation is confidential, and your child’s grades will not be 

affected. 

 

If you would like more information about Smarter Balanced, please visit the Smarter Balanced website at http://

www.smarterbalanced.org/. If you have any questions regarding your child’s participation, please contact Jennifer 

Tilton at jtilton@sjcoe.net or (209) 835-3053. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Jennifer Tilton 

Principal 

http://www.smarterbalanced.org/
http://www.smarterbalanced.org/
mailto:jtilton@sjcoe.net

